SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting 12 September 2017
Present – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman), Philip Randall, Jon Scott, Barry Hitchcock, Kate Lingard (Clerk) and Matt Furniss (Surrey County Councillor). 
Members of the Public –Therese MacKenzie and Neil Smith.  
Issues raised by Public – none. 
27/17 – Apologies for Absence –  Tony Rooth and Fran Nowlan. 
28/17 - Declarations of Interest – none.
29/17 - Minutes of Meeting held on 4 July 2017 – approved and signed by BCM. 
30/17 - Matters Arising – none.
31/17 - County and Borough Councillors – MF said that he had discussed parish issues with BCM including the blocked culverts and overhanging vegetation etc. He now has a list of these and will look into getting the relevant department to deal with them. GBC are continuing their Parish and Town programme, which undertakes discrete tasks around the parish, and some of these issues will be dealt with by the team. MF said that he hopes to provide SPC with a vehicle activated speed sign and this could be moved around between Shackleford, Eashing and Hurtmore. He will also write to Highways England about the missing street furniture/bollards at the Eashing A3 junction and the Housing Team about the removal of the dilapidated red van in Hurtmore. 
MF gave a quick update on the Guildford Local Plan. The Plan will be going to the Planning Inspector in December and it is hoped it will reach the public enquiry stage by March 2018. 

32/17 - Highways and Byways – see 31/17. BCM said that there was an issue with people leaving untaxed cars in the village carpark. The Parish Council would like the car park to be available for users of the shop or playground and not for cars to be essentially dumped to avoid road tax. SPC to consider putting up notices defining permitted terms of use if this continues. BCM to ask owners to remove cars that have been there for several weeks.  
33/17 – Japanese Knotweed on School Lane – the Clerk reported that the Parish Council had not received a reply to either the letter or email requesting information about the treatment of the knotweed from the owners of Charnwood. Ian Croll at GBC can offer no further assistance. MF will look into this and talk to the relevant GBC department. 

34/17 – Squirrel Pub – the councillors discussed applying to register this as an Asset of Community Value. The Squirrel has an important role in Hurtmore and councillors would like it to remain open. BH to discuss with the landlord to see if they would support this idea and report back. 

35/17 – Eashing Information Board – the information for the board has been finalised but the NT now recommend using a more robust aluminium design that lasts longer. This is around £300 more expensive. The councillors agreed to fund an extra £150 towards this project, with the rest coming from NT or from a reduction in size/materials used. PR to look into finalising the payment/contribution. 
36/17 -  Planning – the following application was discussed: 
	Application 
	Property
	Proposal
	Council Decision 

	17/P/01768
	Sugar Baker House, Lombard Street, Shackleford 
	Creation of a tennis court

	No objection 




37/17 – Finance  

(a) Receipts – the clerk submitted a VAT rebate claim and the following receipt was noted:
	Date
	Amount
	Description of income
	VAT
	Payor

	10/08/17
	£1217.18
	VAT rebate 
	0
	HMRC 


(b) Pension Requirements – the clerk reported that the Parish Council must set up a pension scheme by October in line with new government regulations. The Local Government Pension Scheme gives employer contributions of up to 26.5%, however, most small councils opt for the less complex/onerous free government NEST scheme. The clerk reported that SALC had advised that most Parish Councils who were not using the LGPS scheme gave employer contributions of around 17-21%. The Councillors agreed to the clerk setting up the NEST scheme to meet the Parish Council’s obligations, signed the mandate form and agreed, in principle, to a similar employer contribution (19.5% which equals £68.95 pcm) as other councils, providing that:
(i) this could be sufficiently budgeted for going forward, or 
(ii) this percentage contribution could be easily decreased to whatever lower percentage the funding via the precept allowed. Clerk to discuss with GBC. 
The Parish Councils staging date was 1st May so payments for missed months of May, June, July and August were authorised. 

(c)  Expenses –  the following payments were approved and cheques signed: 
	Date
	Amount
	Reason for expenditure
	VAT
	Payee

	12/9/17
	£93.79
	Clerk’s expenses

	0
	Kate Lingard 

	12/9/17
	£50
	Hall Hire (for May 2017 and Sept 2017) 
	0
	Shackleford Centre 

	12/9/17
	£300
	Bin emptying
	0 
	GBC

	12/9/17
	£36
	Subscription
	0
	CPRE

	12/9/17
	£67
	New stickers for road signs and token of thanks to internal auditor 
	0
	Bridget Carter Manning

	12/9/17
	£92.40
	Annual Playground Inspection 
	15.40
	Playsafety Limited

	12/9/17
	£504
	Hedge Cutting 
	84
	1st Call Trees 

	12/9/17
	£13.50
	Plants for Village flowerbed
	0
	C. Bell 


38/17 - Other Correspondence – none 

39/17 - Next meetings:   November 7th, January 16th, March 13th, May 15th, July 3rd, September 11th and November 6th 
